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SENIORS WEEK MEETING 
A Seniors Week meeting will be held in the  Kojonup library on the 15th of November starting at 9.30am to 

about 1pm 
There will be speakers on Seniors behalf  

A great morning tea 
Please come and make some new friends and maybe learn some thing new for your own benefit. 

Deepest sympathy to the families of Lynthia, from the          
Tambellup CRC Committee, Members & Staff.         

Lynthia was a valued committee member during her term and always 
had our community in mind 

Fish and Chips will be on the last Friday of November and will be the                    
final one until 2020. Date to be decided and it will not be until at least 

March due to holiday time and Corporate Bowls. 

The Debbie, Williams family and Tambellup Noongar community would like to sincerely thank all service providers       

especially the TA. Police, GSAHS. Mental Health, Relationship Australia, and Palmerston for their wonderful support     

during and emotional and traumatic time. 

We would also like to thank everyone that helped with afternoon tea. 

God Bless 

Thankyou to everyone who donated to and 

supported the Tambellup Netball girls trip to 

Europe. 

A special thankyou to Gloria Hilder for her 

amazing support and fundraising efforts. 

We would like to say a very BIG thankyou to the community of Tambellup and beyond. Baby Lucy 
has finally made it home to Tambellup and since her heart surgery has been improving every day. 

We are enjoying time together now bonding as a family.  
While we were in Perth with Lucy and she was recovering from her surgery, many people were 

part of a busy bee at our farm and spent a lot of time getting the farm, home and garden organised. 
We thank you all for your time over those two days but also thank everyone who has supported 
our family over the last three months. Our freezer is still full, thankyou everyone. We are very 

proud to be a part of this community and so happy that Lucy is now a part of it.  
Snowy and Marie Sheridan and Family 
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Don’t forget the CRC Annual General Meeting on the 5th November 
at 7.00pm . Anyone wanting to nominate for the Committee, can pay 

their CRC membership fee at the CRC if not a current member. 

Lynthia’s Place 
More than 100 people from across the region gathered on 
Tuesday 17th of September at the Relationships Australia 
building in Tambellup, in honour of Lynthia Flowers, a rock 
and powerful advocate for the local community. 

Following an upgrade of the facilities of the building, the      
centre was named Lynthia’s Place, in recognition of her skill, 
dedication and generosity working with Tambellup, Kojonup 
and Katanning community since November 2007. These       
include a barbecue area under the trees and a shade sail     
protected outside play area with sand pit. The garden furniture 
is made from recycled plastic in Lynthia’s favourite colour, 
blue, all on artificial and easy to maintain grass. 

Sadly Lynthia passed away the following day, from an illness        
diagnosed earlier this year. As a much loved community leader her 
powerhouse approach achieved significant change, facilitated a 
range of successful services for Aboriginal community members and 
united people from all walks of life. 
       

This is a very sad time for Lynthia’s family, close people and           
colleagues. She was a unique and compassionate leader, colleague 
and friend to many and will be greatly missed. 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY ACTIVITIES 

AT THE TAMBELLUP CRC 

 

MOVIE AND POPCORN - THURSDAY 3rd OCTOBER - FROM 10.30am 

 

PLAY DOUGH DAY - MONDAY 7th OCTOBER - 10.30am TO NOON 

 

CROCHET WORKSHOP - THURSDAY 10th AND FRIDAY 11th - 10am TO NOON 

(open to Children over 10years, limited places please let the CRC know if your child is 

 attending on 9825 1177) 

 

CAKE DECORATING - FRIDAY 11th - 1.30pm TO 3.30pm 

 

THE  Wii  WILL  BE  AVAILABLE  FOR  THE  KIDS  TO  PLAY  EVERYDAY  OF  THE   SCHOOL        

HOLIDAYS,  (EXCEPT  WHEN  OTHER ACTIVITIES ARE SCHEDULED) 



Topics      October 2019           Page 4 

 

 

 

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 
46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 
 
The next meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 17 October 2019 commencing at 4.30pm in the Tambellup 
Council Chambers. Members of the public are welcome to attend all Council meetings. 
 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT ELECTIONS – 19 OCTOBER 2019   
The nomination period for the 2019 Council elections opened on 5 September and closed on 12 September 2019.      
Nominations for the three vacancies were received from incumbent Cr Michael White, and new candidates Steve Penny 
and Doug Barritt. At the close of nominations, all three were elected unopposed for a four year term expiring in 2023.  
Congratulations are extended to Michael, Steve and Doug for their commitment to our community.  The new (and      
returning) Councillors will be sworn in at a Special Meeting of Council to be held on Monday 21 October 2019 at 
4.30pm. Residents are welcome to attend this meeting to witness the swearing in ceremony. 
 
Retiring Councillors Scott Thompson and Garry Sheridan did not seek re-election this year.  Both Scott and Garry were 
inaugural Councillors of the new Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup in 2008, and since that time have performed their 
roles, as Councillors and subsequently Shire Presidents, in an exemplary manner.  As the organisation has grown and 
matured, both have worked extremely well with their fellow Councillors and staff, to achieve great outcomes for the 
Shire and our communities.  We sincerely thank Scott and Garry for their service to their community and the wider   
region and wish them well. 
 
FROM THE SEPTEMBER COUNCIL MEETING 
Council granted rates concessions to the Tambellup Golf Club and the Tambellup Business Centre for the 2019/2020 
financial year. The Tambellup Golf Club provides a facility that is available to all members of the community, and is 
used regularly throughout the year by both Club members and non-members. The club is the only sporting organisation 
within Broomehill-Tambellup that has Shire rate levied against it. The Tambellup Business Centre is a not for profit 
organisation that provides storage and office facilities for businesses as well as start-up assistance for new businesses. 
The Business Centre is unique in this area and is managed by a volunteer committee made up of local and regional 
members, on which Council currently holds a position.  Rubbish charges are still payable by both organisations. 
 
Council approved a request from the Tambellup Family Playgroup Inc. for the use of the Tambellup Infant Health Clinic 
at no cost, and will enter into a Memorandum of Understanding with the group to formalise this arrangement. 
 
Council granted planning consent for an application lodged by Lotterywest for the use and development of Lot 15 (28) 
Norrish Street for signage 
 
Council granted planning consent to PEP Home Improvements for the use and development of Lot 63 Garrity Street, 
Tambellup for the installation of a shade sail. 
 
Council granted planning consent to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for the use and development of Lot 22 Taylor 
Street Tambellup for two Grouped Dwellings, and for the use and development of Reserve 6730 Lot 9 Morgan Road 
Broomehill for four Grouped Dwellings, in accordance with the submitted plans.  Council also granted planning consent 
to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for the use and development of Lot 8 Taylor Street Tambellup, Lot 384 Parnell 
Street Tambellup, Lot 5 Lathom Street Broomehill, and Lot 12 Leven Street Broomehill for single dwellings in          
accordance with the submitted plans.  Council acknowledged that under the Town Planning Schemes, planning consent 
was not required for the single dwellings or the grouped dwellings on Reserve 6730 (Broomehill Caravan Park)        
however this was granted for transparency and consistency. 
 
Council considered and supported a proposal to amend the Restricted Access Vehicle Network Rating of Morgan Road 
and Janus Street to RAV Network 4 subject conditions. 
 
Council considered and supported a proposal to amend the Restricted Access Vehicle Network Rating of Tambellup 
West Road to RAV Tandem Drive Concessional Network 7.3 subject to conditions. 
 
WORKS  
A break in the weather early in September allowed for the treatment of the excavated site at Lot 22 Taylor St to be   
completed, and the backfill, compaction and carting of sand to the site for building pads was finished by                     
mid-September, which allowed the building contractors to start work.  During this process, the works crew was also 
carting sand to the building site in Broomehill for the construction of the independent living units.   
Work has commenced to reconstruct and seal a four kilometre stretch of Pallinup Rd.  This is a Roads to Recovery   
funded job.  Roadside vegetation clearing has been completed along Toolbrunup Rd. 
The rain received during August and September provided optimum conditions for maintenance grading.  Roads graded 
during September included:  West Peringillup Rd, Brassey Rd, Greenhills South Rd, North Greenhills Rd, Norrish Rd, 
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Etna Rd, Batchelor North Rd, Thompson Rd, Palomar Rd, Marshall Rd, Fletcher Rd, Bignell Rd, South Batchelor Rd, 
Paul Valley Rd, Nymbup Rd, Pootenup Rd, Bessen Rd, Brown Rd, Peter Valley Rd. 
The parks and gardens crew completed a ‘backyard blitz’ on the gardens surrounding the Broomehill Recreational    
Complex building to freshen them up before the Complex’s 30th birthday celebration held on 13th September. Staff were 
pleased to receive positive feedback on their efforts, and will be completing this area in coming weeks with installation 
of new reticulation. 
The townscaping program has recommenced in Tambellup, with new paving being laid on Norrish St. The new pavers 
are a mocha colour, and complement the surroundings.  Kerbing replacement along the section from Crowden St to 
Henry St will be completed in coming weeks. 
 
RESTRICTED ACCESS VEHICLE NETWORK CHANGES 
The Restricted Access Vehicle (RAV) Network is a system which is governed by Main Roads WA, to control and     
monitor heavy vehicle access on roads across the state.  This is to ensure that heavy vehicles are only utilising roads that 
are appropriately constructed to ensure the safety of all road users.  The Shire is often asked to provide comment on    
proposals to amend the RAV of particular roads in the Shire, to meet the needs predominantly of the agricultural sector 
in moving grain, stock and other commodities around the Shire.  Support or otherwise is only provided after staff have 
carried out an assessment of the road in question, and consideration by Council. 
 
Over the past six months a number of roads in the Shire have had their RAV rating amended, as per the table below.  
More information can be found on the Main Roads website, however all residents should be aware the configuration of 
heavy vehicles using these roads, particularly through harvest, may have changed with a resulting increase in traffic.  
Please drive with caution at all times. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MOSQUITOES 
And they’re back! Mosquitoes are always an issue in our Shire during spring and early summer. Residents are advised 
that a mosquito fogging program will commence in the townsites before the end of September and will be carried out as 
weather conditions allow. 
Rainwater tanks can become breeding sites for mosquitoes that can cause severe nuisance and carry serious diseases.  
The Department of Health has advised that the most common mosquito found to breed in rainwater tanks is a proven 
carrier of Ross River virus.  To prevent mosquito breeding, guttering and piping should be self-draining or fitted with 
drainage points. Water should not be allowed to pool under the overflow outlet or tap as these can become mosquito 
breeding sites. The tank should be a sealed unit to prevent mosquitoes entering.  The inlet and overflow should          
incorporate a mesh cover to prevent access by the mosquito. 
To stop mosquitoes breeding add a teaspoon of food grade paraffin oil (in small tanks up to 1,000 litres) to the water.  
The amount needed will vary depending upon the surface area of the water.  A sufficient quantity to produce a thin film 
over the water surface is all that is required. 
 

GREAT SOUTHERN HOUSING INTIATIVE 
The final building contracts were signed during September, with the tender for the construction of the two houses in 
Broomehill awarded to Countryside Homes.  Work will commence on site at the University block in coming weeks. 

 
 
 
Neil Tears, Countryside Homes, and Keith Williams, Shire CEO signing contracts 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Batchelor North Rd Holly Siding Road South Batchelor Rd 

Batchelor Rd Janus St Sprigg Simpson Rd 

Beejenup Rd Kimberly Rd Stirling Access Rd 

Carr Rd Moore Rd Stockroute Rd 

Chillicup Rd Morgan Rd Tambellup West Rd 

Clinic Rd Nardlah Rd Tieline Rd 

Collins Rd Nazzari Rd Toolbrunup Rd 

Etna Rd North Stirling Rd White Rd 

Grahams Well Rd Old Nardlah Rd Wray Rd 

Hamilla Rd Pallinup Sth Rd Yetemerup Rd 

Hodgson Rd Poonawariup Rd   

Holly East Road Rae Rd   
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Work on all other houses is proceeding well, with no major issues reported.  In Tambellup, contractors are using the old 
Bowling Club to be able to stay onsite, and in Broomehill, the Shire has granted permission for the contractors working 
on the Independent Living Units to locate a couple of accommodation units at the Broomehill Caravan Park. These    
arrangements have significantly cut travel times and costs for the workers, for the Shire’s benefit. 
All houses are well progressed. The photos below were taken midway through September, and a significant amount of 
work has been completed since then.  The Lot 22 Taylor St site was handed over to the builders immediately after the 
backfill of the excavation was completed, and concrete pads were laid within the week.   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Broomehill units       Parnell St      Lot 8 Taylor St 
 
COMMUNITY PERCEPTIONS SURVEY RESULTS 
In March and April this year residents of the Shire were invited to participate in the Community Scorecard, a survey 
which was aimed at benchmarking community perceptions around the Shire’s performance across many areas of        
operation.  The survey was mailed to all households in the Shire, and was also available for completion online. 
 
The results of the survey have been collated and analysed by Catalyse Pty Ltd, an independent company providing    
strategic planning and research services.  The responses were measured in two ways – by community perception (using 
a 5 point scale from excellent to terrible) and by Catalyse Pty Ltd industry standard (vs state, vs region). 
 
118 responses were received (33% of households in the Shire, and a little over 10% of population).  In summary: 

 
Council discussed the results at the September Council meeting.  It was noted that the focus areas were also raised as 
priorities at community consultation workshops in 2018, which informed the development of the Community Strategic 
Plan 2018-2028.  These issues have been factored into the Shire’s 2018-2022 Corporate Business Plan, with actions    
assigned. 
 
The Community Scorecard report provides an in depth view of the community’s satisfaction with Council services, and 
provides a benchmark for reporting progress towards the outcomes of the Strategic Community Plan.  The report will be 
available on the Shire’s website for anyone interested in viewing.  
 
GREAT SOUTHERN TREASURES - BLOOM FESTIVAL  
Don’t forget – now is the time to play tourist in your own backyard, with the 2019 Bloom Festival underway!  Of note 
in Broomehill and Tambellup: 

‘Books and Blooms’ at the Henry Jones Winery and Café, Tuesdays to Sundays during the festival from          
9.00am – 5.00pm 

‘Fantasy Flowers’ at the Tambellup CWA, Saturday 5 October from 10.00am-4.00pm 
Tambellup Community Markets, Saturday 5 October 8.00am – 12.00 noon 
Beejenup Wildflower Wander at the Beejenup Reserve, corner Beejenup Rd/Gnowangerup Tambellup Rd           

Sunday 6 October from 9.30am – 12.00 noon 
 
For more information about these, and all events planned during the Festival, we encourage you to pick up a copy of the 
program, which is available from the Shire Offices, Henry Jones Winery and Café, Tambellup CRC and Tambellup Post 
Café shortly.  Alternatively, the program can be downloaded from the Hidden Treasures website –                          
https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/festivals-events/.  

What does the community feel the Shire is doing well? Where should the Shire focus more attention? 

Sport and recreation facilities Roads 

Customer service Economic development 

Playgrounds, parks and reserves Development of town centres 

Libraries and information Tourism 

https://greatsoutherntreasures.com.au/festivals-events/
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Maps and guide notes for the self-drive wildflower trails around the Shire are available once again, from the Shire      
offices and Tambellup CRC.  The rain patterns so far this year have been different to last year and it will be interesting 
to see the impact this has on wildflowers.  We would love to see your wildflower photos taking within the Shire - please 
contact Pam at the Shire for more information. 
 
NOTICE OF ROAD CLOSURE 
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup wishes to advise all residents that a section of Norrish St, Tambellup will be closed 
to all traffic on SATURDAY 5 OCTOBER 2019, for the purpose of the staging of the Tambellup Community Markets.  
The section which will be closed is from Crowden St (at the Post Office) to Henry St (at the Ambulance Centre), with 
the closure in effect from 7.00am – 2.00pm on this day.  Any enquiries regarding the road closure can be directed to the 
CEO. 
 
RESTRICTED BURNING PERIOD 
All residents are reminded the RESTRICTED burning period commenced on 19 SEPTEMBER 2019.  From this date 
you are required to obtain a permit to burn before lighting any fires, and all conditions of the permit must be complied 
with.  Permits to burn can be obtained from your Brigade Fire Control Officer, or the Community Emergency Services 
Manager, Cindy Pearce.  Contact details for Brigades are as follows: 
 

 
The PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1 NOVEMBER 2019.  No burning is permitted from this date until 
14 FEBRUARY 2020. 
 
BUSHFIRE HAZARD REDUCTION – RESIDENTIAL, SPECIAL RURAL AND RURAL RESIDENTIAL 
LAND 
All landowners in the Residential, Special Rural and Rural Residential zoned areas of the Shire, are reminded of the 
need to comply with the following requirements of the Fire Break Order: 
 
1.0 LAND ZONED RESIDENTIAL, TOWN CENTRE, INDUSTRIAL (Townsite land) 

During the period from 31st October 2019 to 15th April 2020 inclusive you shall have firebreaks in the        
following positions: 

 1.1 On land which is 4000 square metres (one acre) or less in area, you shall remove all flammable material 
from the whole of the land, except live standing trees. 
 1.2 Land which exceeds 4000 square metres 
 On land which is 4000 sq metres (1 acre) or more in area, clear firebreaks not less than 2 metres             
completely surrounding and not more than 20 metres from the perimeter of all buildings, haystacks and fuel 
storage areas situated on the land. The height of all grass on the land is to be less than 150mm in height. 

 
2.0 LAND ZONED RURAL RESIDENTIAL/SPECIAL RURAL (Townsite and Suburban areas) 
 During the period from 31st October 2019 to 15th April 2020 inclusive you shall have firebreaks in the         

following positions: 
2.1 Clear firebreaks not less than 2 metres completely surrounding and not more than 20 metres from the    
perimeter of all buildings, haystacks and fuel storage areas situated on the land. 
Minimise fire hazardous material to the satisfaction of the Chief Fire Control Officer by stocking, slashing or 
other means.  The height of all grass on the land is to be less than 150mm in height. Properties will be      
inspected and orders may be issued. 

 
Over the past few years the management of a number of Special Rural and Rural Residential blocks by owners/
occupiers to comply with this requirement has resulted in less than satisfactory outcomes. This year the Shire will be 
conducting inspections to ensure all Special Rural and Rural Residential zoned properties comply and maintain         
compliance throughout the required period. The Shire has power under the Bush Fires Act 1954 to issue infringements 
and/or have the work required undertaken by a contractor at the owners expense if compliance is not achieved.  We    
encourage all owners with land in Special Rural and Rural Residential areas to assess what they need to do to be       
compliant, undertake these works and monitor their land for bushfire hazards during the fire season.  If you would like 
more information please contact the CESM Cindy Pearce on 0417 071567, or the Shire on 9825 3555. 

Community Emergency Services Manager Cindy Pearce 0417 071 567 

Broomehill East Brigade Luke Simpson 0427 251 257 

Broomehill West Brigade Ben Hewson 0417 969 975 

For Broomehill Townsite Neil Tears 0417 939 684 

Tambellup East Brigade Mario Cristinelli 0427 258 118 

Tambellup West Brigade Derek Sadler 0439 521 127 

For Tambellup Townsite Laurie Hull 0428 251177 
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HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS SMS SERVICE – ARE YOUR DETAILS ARE CORRECT! 
Council offers a service to residents whereby you can receive notification of harvest bans and road closures by SMS.      
If you are currently registered for this service, it would be appreciated if you could contact Marni or Pam at the Shire on 
98253555 to ensure your details are correct.  Similarly, if you would like to register, or no longer wish to receive these 
notifications, please contact the Shire. 
 
DOG AND CAT REGISTRATIONS 
Residents are reminded that all dog and cat registrations are due for renewal on 31 October each year.  Notification will 
be sent to owners of dogs and cats with registration expiring in 2019.  Payment for re-registration can be made at either 
the Broomehill or Tambellup office. It is important to get your dog or cat registered and microchipped – this lets us     
reunite your family pets with you if they become lost. If you would like more information about dog and cat registration 
please contact the Shire on 9825 3555. 
 
CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  
The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers.  If you would like to provide 
feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

Attend in person at either of our administration offices - Tambellup office 8.30am-4.30pm Monday to Friday,  
Broomehill office Monday to Friday 8.30-12.00, 1.00-4.30pm;  

Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 
Phone us on 08 9825 3555  
Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  
Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  
 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints.  For all methods, please include your name and contact 
details so we are able to respond to you. 
 
COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 
Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Administration 
Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal.  These documents are available in alternative formats, 
on request, for people with disability. 
 
Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on the “Our 
Shire” tab. 
 
Keith Williams 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 
RATES/FINANCE OFFICER 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is seeking a team-oriented person to fill the full-time position of Rates/

Finance Officer at our Tambellup office. 

 

The position is responsible for the Shire’s rating and property functions together with other finance tasks.        

The successful applicant will gain experience in a wide range of areas in local government administration. 

 

A combination of relevant experience and expertise sufficient to perform the duties of the position, along 

with highly developed computing skills in data entry, financial software and word processing are essential.   

 

For further information or to request an application package please contact Louise on 9825 3555 or 

exa@shirebt.wa.gov.au.  Applications will be accepted until 4.00pm on Wednesday 16 October 2019. 

 

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is an  

equal opportunity employer. 

 

Keith Williams 

Chief Executive Officer 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:exa@shirebt.wa.gov.au
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PROVIDE FIRST AID 
HLTAID003 

 
This one day course previously known as 'Senior First Aid / Apply First Aid', provides an excellent general grounding in first aid 

and will enable you to perform appropriate first aid procedures and basic life support skills. 
 

Tuesday October 8th 2019,  8.30am - 4.30pm 
Tambellup Sub Centre $160 

 
Completion of online pre-learning is required prior to arrival at the class 

 
Enquiries to Bronwyn 0439 818 873 Enrolment forms available at the Tambellup Post Office to be completed by Thursday     

October 3rd. 
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ADULT FICTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUDIOBOOKS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LARGE PRINT: ADULT FICTION 
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ADULT NON-FICTION 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LARGE PRINT: ADULT NON-FICTION 

 

 

 

 
 

DVD’s 
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JUNIOR FICTION 

 

 

 

 

EARLY READERS 

 

 

 

 

JUNIOR KINDERGARTEN 

 

 

 

 

JUNIOR DVD 
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The Ride for Compassion will be stopping in Tambellup for 
lunch on their way through to Perth on their 500km     

journey 
Join us at the Tambellup CRC for a community lunch and 

come have a chat with the riders 
On Tuesday 22nd October 2019 

From 12pm 
(Please bring a plate to share)    
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Send this form to: 
The Tambellup CRC 
34 Norrish Street,  

Tambellup WA 6320 

Email you details to:  
topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
Or drop it off at the Tambellup CRC/Library 

2020 PHONEBOOK  
TO ALL BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP RESIDENTS,  

PLEASE LET THE TAMBELLUP CRC KNOW IF YOU WOULD 
LIKE TO BE IN THE 2020 PHONEBOOK  

EVEN IF YOUR NUMBER IS IN THE 2015 PHONEBOOK, 

THANKYOU 
PLEASE STAY TUNED WE WILL UPDATE YOU IN THE TOPICS ONCE THEY ARE FINISHED. 

Business Listings 

Update or Addition or Removal (please circle) 
 

Business Name: 

______________________________________ 

Contact Name/s: ______________________ 

______________________________ 

Address (optional): 

_____________________________ 

________________________________________

____________________ 

ABN (optional)____________________________ 

Phone: __________________________________ 

________________________________________ 

Fax:____________________________________ 

UHF (optional): __________________________ 
Email (optional):_________________________ 

2020 Broomehill Tambellup                    

Community Phone Directory  

Update or Addition or Removal (please circle) 

Surname: 
_______________________________________ 

Name/s: 

______________________________________ 
______________________________________ 

Address: 
_________________________________________
_______________________________________ 
________________________________________ 

Phone:__________________________________ 
Mobile:__________________________________ 

Fax:____________________________________ 

UHF (optional): ___________________________ 

Email (optional): __________________________ 

Mobile Number/s  
1) Name____________________________________ 
 

Number____________________________________ 

 

2) Name____________________________________ 
 

Number____________________________________ 

 

3) Name____________________________________ 
 

Number_____________________________________ 

2020 Broomehill Tambellup                    

Community Phone Directory  
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If you haven’t already, why not join 
our Facebook Page? Join us at: 
https://www.facebook.com/

tambellupCRC/ or search   
Tambellup Community Resource Centre 

The Tambellup Ag Society is asking the            

community in good faith to please return any 

items that have been taken from the Ag Society 

Shed. It seems like we have a lot of  equipment 

missing and we would like to recover it all. You 

can make arrangements to return any             

equipment with  

Cheryl on 0487 635 538 

Searching for a way to give your child an academic 
boost at school?  

Your child can have good quality, one on one tutoring 
with a local high school graduate (attended Aquinas 

College), who specialises in high school 
Chemistry, Physics and  Mathematics, 

but can also do Primary School tutoring. 
Please call 0429 898 906 or 0427 487 200 

for more details. 
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Are you prepared for the fire season our Bushfire 
volunteers are getting prepared. 

Volunteers Bushfire Fighters from Woodanilling Central, 
Katanning Central, and Broomehill Central  spent today 

going over the fire trucks ready for the fire season, and we 
urge all residents to start preparing as well. 

Are you heading in to the Tambellup Community 
Markets on 5 October?  
Why not call in and have a chat with the            
Tambellup Volunteer Fire and Emergency Service 
members - they will have all the gear on display - 
the new 4.4 Broadacre fire appliance, light tanker 
and rescue trailer, hydraulic rescue tools, and 
much, much more!  See you there! 
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**ATTENTION                       
LOCAL                                 

BUSINESSES** 
Are all of your details current in your business  

advert in Topics? 

Let us know any changes—tbtopics@gmail.com 

 

TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 
Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 

 

   Black & White  Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12      

Local only Business card size is $50/year 

Community Notices are frees however donations 
are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White only. 

, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  
Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Tambellup Lions Club 
2nd Wednesday of the Month 

7.30pm 
Tambellup Hotel 

 

Tambellup Uniting Church                    
Service Times 

2nd and 4th Sunday of the month at 9.30am 
A cuppa will be served after each service. 

All Welcome 
 

Tambellup CWA 
Meet every 2nd Thursday of the Month at the CWA  

Rooms. 
 

Tambellup Child Health Clinic 
1st and 3rd Monday of the Month at the Tambellup 

Health Clinic 
 

Tambellup Bowling Club Meeting 
3rd Monday of each month, 7.30pm 

 

Tambellup Lodge 
Meeting 1st Wednesday of every month. Contact 

Duncan Chadbourne 9825 1167 
 

 

Tambellup Card Players Group 
Every Wednesday afternoon at the Tambellup CWA Hall 

1—4pm (or later), cost $3.00. Everybody welcome. 

 

Red Hatters 

Meetings on the first Tuesday of the 

month. 

Contact Helen Bignell 9824 1270 

Friendship—Fun—Fellowship 



Topics      October 2019           Page 34 

 

 

 

     DID YOU  KNOW...                                                     
      

Children do not learn to walk or talk at exactly the same time: 
Similarly they are not ready to read or write  

at exactly the same time either. 
All children develop at their own rate,  

irrespective of their age. 
                                                Debra Humphreys 

 
WHY ARE FINE MOTOR SKILLS IMPORTANT . . . 

Fine motor skills involve the use of the small muscles that  
control the hand, fingers, and thumb.  

They help children perform important tasks like feeding themselves, grasping toys, buttoning and 
zipping clothes, writing and drawing..  

 
Activities to develop your little ones fine motor . . . 

 

• Place grated cheese or carrot, cooked rice or past on a plate and allow them to use their fingers 
to pick it up to eat. 

• Use eye droppers to transfer coloured water from one plastic container to another. 
• Thread macaroni, large buttons or cut up straws onto a pipe cleaner. 
• Write your child’s name on a piece of paper and have them stick self adhesive spots on it. 
• Use tweezers to sort different coloured pom poms into dishes. 
• Cut a 5 cm piece off the end of a pool noodle. Squeeze it together with finger and thumb and 

then let go. Have races to see how far it can be flicked, 
• Clip pegs around the edge of a plastic ice cream container. 
• Build towers with blocks. 
• Put rubber bands around the base of a muffin tin. 

• ALWAYS SUPERVISE YOUR LITTLE ONE  

Tambellup Primary School would like to introduce you to 
Milly, Billy and Tilly - our behaviour mascots. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
We would love your help in encouraging our children to  

Be respectful, 
Be their best and  
Be responsible. 

If you see a child demonstrating any positive  behaviours please    
acknowledge them. The more a child is praised for appropriate behaviours 

the greater the chance of those behaviours becoming automatic.      
       It takes a village to raise a child. . . 

                    And Tambellup is a great village. 
Our purpose is to establish through consultation, a common understanding of behaviours expected             
in the school and community. By  providing a safe, supportive and positive learning environment, we         
endeavour to optimise academic achievement. The beliefs, language and actions will be explicitly taught 
and transparent to the whole school community. 

Waiting their turn Helping others 
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Tambellup Junior Football 
Club Windup 

 
A wonderful season for our juniors. 

Congratulations to all of you. 
A special thank you to all the parents and helpers 

during the season. 
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 WANTED 
FB-EK Holden 
Complete cars, utes or wagons or parts thereof 
Any condition. 
Contact Bryan or Paula 0448776614 or email  
pkmj1970@hotmail.com  
 

Casual Babysitter Required 
2 afternoons a week for Term 4 

8 year old Boy 
Tambellup 

Contact Kristy 
0417 986 653 

Work wanted 
Part Time 

Casual 
Odd Jobs 

Have Police Clearance 
Willing to learn 

If you need a hand please call  
Dave Thompson - 0405 021 561 

BROOMEHILL JUNIOR 
CRICKET  

 

 
 

Have A Go Cricket  
PP – Yr 3 $15  

 
Under 13's Junior Cricket  

Yr 3 -7 $35 
 

All new players welcome 
 

First training and registration  
Thursday 24th October (Week 2, Term 4) 

Broomehill Recreation Complex at 4pm 
 

Contact James Beaton  0419 909 794 or 

Broomehill Recreation Complex  
Management Committee  

AGM  
Tuesday 29th October 2019  

at 7.30pm  
Broomehill Recreational        

Complex  
Tieline Road Broomehill  

All Welcome  
Apologies & agenda contact  

Sara Robinson 0429 341 253 or 
broomehillcomplex@gmail.com 

mailto:pkmj1970@hotmail.com
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2019 Broomehill Golf Club Captains Report 
The Broomehill Golf Club held it’s Closing-Day & Windup on Saturday the 21st September.  Sponsored by 
Russell’s Sheep Contracting, a 9-hole Ambrose was the format for the day. There were plenty of strange 
looks as many of the “men” turned up in somewhat feminine outfits so were entitled to use the red tee 
markers. 
The Winners were a five-person team of Charles Russell, Rachael Russell, Scott Thompson, Andrew Bushell 
and Andrew Gibbons with a Gross 33 nett 25.5 and the Runners-up were Ben Hewson, Linda Hewson and 
Kate Adam with Gross 39, nett 27.88 
2019 was another successful one for the Golf Club. Thanks to the committee of President – Ben Hewson, 
Secretary/Treasurer - Trena Dennis, Handicapper - Andrew Gibbons and 9 Hole coordinator Brant Dennis.  
We have averaged 15 golfers a week for the season including 6 ladies who are showing plenty of promise.  
Thanks to all the golfers for turning up and playing.  I have to do my job whether there is two people here or 
twenty but believe me, it’s much more enjoyable when there is twenty. 
Thanks to all those that travelled to Open Days this year especially the six that went to Kendenup for the 
Southern Districts Carnival in August.  
Finally, I would like to thank all our sponsors and congratulate all the trophy winners. I wish the committee 
all the best for next year. 
The Golf Club AGM is to be held on Monday the 4th November at 7:30pm at the Broomehill Recreational 
Complex. 
 
Charles Russell 

MEN    Sponsor   Winner 

A grade Champ  K Winspear   Charles Russell (234) 

A grade R/up   Club    Peter Dewar (243) 

B grade Champ  J Baynes   Sam Richardson (266) 

B Grade R/up   Club    Dave Mathwin (303) 

Eclectic Winner  A & N Goodall  Andrew Gibbons (61)  

Eclectic R/up   Club    Peter Dewar (61.5)  

Most times H/cap Broken Club    Simon Hanna 8 times  
  

9 HOLE 
Eclectic    Club    Jerome Hardie (29.5) 

 

 

 

 

We will be at the Museum on 

 

Thursday, 3rd October, 2019  

from 10.00am 

 

for a brief meeting followed by a busy bee to freshen up the Museum prior to the 
Tambellup Market Day on 5th October.  Please BYO lunch – the kettle will be on – and 

bring appropriate cleaning/dusting utensils.  We hope to see you all there. 

_____________________________________________________________ 

Station Master’s House 
Norrish Street, Tambellup  WA  6320 
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September was an Activity month and some of our members had a day out participating in the CWA Denmark 

Art & Craft Fair.  A lovely day out was enjoyed and had the double benefit of catching up with some ex-

Tambellupians for lunch.  Many of our members also contributed to some hampers of lunchbox treats for the 

Sheridan family whilst they were kept busy in Perth looking after dear little Lucy.  Our best wishes to them now 

at home. 
 

By the time this reaches you, we will have re-commenced our Fish & Chip Nights celebrating with a Pre-Grand 

Final Night.  Hopefully, for October, we may have some Tennis being played on Friday nights so a great night out 

for all the family is ensured. 

 

Our big activity for October is to take part in the Tambellup Market Day on Saturday morning, 5th October, 2019.  

CWA will definitely be there with a Trio of Treats & Tea/Coffee available for a very reasonable price.  Be sure to 

seek us out & make your yummy selection in between supporting all the other stall holders.   

Remember, you can follow all our activities and lots of things of interest on our Facebook page.  Just search for 

Tambellup CWA and we would love it if you liked our page to get all our recent updates to your newsfeed. 

 

Our next meeting is  

Thursday, 10th October, 2019 

at 10.00am 

Tambellup CWA Rooms 
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BROOMEHILL BOWLING CLUB 2019/20 
 

PRESIDENT/ CAPTAIN     Charles Russell   Mobile: 0407 836 788  
 

TREASURER   Tom Kempin   Mobile: 0427 790 798 
 

SECRETARY           Andy Webster  Mobile: 0429 464 672 
 

NEW MEMBERS WELCOME!!!!!!!!! 
 

We play social bowls here most Sunday afternoons from 1.00pm (see fixtures) 
 

We thank 

 
HOLLY BULK HAULAGE 

LIQUID, GRAIN & FERTILISER 
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3 PERSON AMBROSE 

WHEN:  SATURDAY 5TH OCTOBER 2019 
WHERE:  TAMBELLUP GOLF CLUB 

18 HOLE: 9.30 FOR 10 AM HIT OFF 
9 HOLE:  12.30 FOR 1 PM HIT OFF 

$20 PER PLAYER 
INCLUDES GREEN FEES AND SAUSAGE SIZZLE AT END OF 

PLAY, (LIGHT LUNCH FOR 18 HOLE PLAYERS) 

ANY QUERIES PHONE : KRIS 0419 920 455 
HOPE TO SEE YOU THERE 

ALL WELCOME 

TROY NORRIS GOLF 
DAY 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The season is upon us. All past and any new players welcome. 
Opening Day is 12th October at 1pm. Social bowls, come and have a go. A plate of             
afternoon tea please. 
October 13th, Clive Thorn Shield . Tambellup V Cranbrook. 1pm in Tambellup. 
Scroungers  every Thursday commencing 10th October 4.40pm. 
No Sunday Jack Club during the summer. 
October 19th Ladies pennants in Gnowangerup. Men have a bye,   social bowls 3pm. 
October26th  Mens pennants in Gnowangerup 
                         Ladies have a bye. Social bowls 3pm 
October 27th  Mens pennants in Tambellup 
Club membership is $130 plus $25 for Pavilion Assoc membership. 
Payable by the end of October. 
Visitors need to become a Pavilion Assoc member after 3 visits. 
For further information contact 
Mens Captain    Allan Hankinson 0409 657 371 
Ladies Captain  Belinda Hankinson 0428 251 065 
Secretary     Peter Bradshaw 0428 253 032 
President     Trevor Prout 9825 1182 
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FOR  SALE $145,000 ONO 
There’s a bargain to be had!   
Hidden behind a privacy screening hedge, this colourful 3 BR dble brick 

& tile home in Tambellup is looking for new owners. 2 main QS BR's and 

3rd will take bunks or single or use as study. Front and back patio both 

under main roof of house.  Paved area with 4 x 5 metre shade sail in 

back garden. 10 ft ceilings throughout with lovely cornice work. Kitchen/

dining area has original fireplace but updated aprox 5 years ago, gas 

stove and large walk-in pantry.  Comfortable lounge with small wood 

burning fire, and air con (hardly needed as we get the ‘Albany Doctor’ 

most afternoons and summers not too hot) and the house stays cool, double glass doors at each end. Dble linen cupboard in hall.  

All white bathroom - sep. shower, bath and sink. Small sun-room/study area overlooks back garden. Laundry/wet area and sep 

toilet. Security screens on main BR and fly-screens on most other windows and doors. Lino on wet areas and carpet on the rest.  

Mostly original paintwork internally, all in good condition. Easy care gardens are looking a treat right now - lots of fruit trees. Native 

and ornamental shrubs, trees. Fenced vege patch with raised beds, a couple of good sized gum trees for shade on this large 

block (over 1/4 acre). The back yard is divided in two with dble gate access. Room for a truck, caravan, boat or chooks, granny flat 

or workshop (SCA) etc. Water tank for garden, a small garage attached to the house we use as a shed but which would fit a small 

car and is lockable – concrete floor also room in driveway to park. Sewerage.  Town water. 3 x 3 metre concrete pad in back gar-

den great bbq area or shed.  The property is surrounded by high Colourbond fencing.  

Genuine reason for selling - health and family. Sorry not able to do 'rent/buy' or 'rent’, nor do we wish to swap.  

Moving date will depend on settlement date basically.  

Some furniture can be left – for sale (negotiable) 3 IKEA wardrobes, a QS IKEA bed and corduroy lounge suite & fridge/freezer. 

***Don’t be shy, make a reasonable offer, you never know, we just might accept and you will get a bargain, really keen to move 

now. With interests low this is the time to buy!!! 

Hope to see you soon...viewings welcome most times, but phone call appreciated and possible prior notice or take us as you find 

us J 

Jenny - Ph:0427 174 659 can also view on ‘Gumtree’.....look for the bluey/purple house. ID: 1226853518 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 

(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  

Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 

If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 

order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 

Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 Search 124 Tambellup 

Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
5.30AM TO 9.00PM 
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or         
Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

Or for further information contact the CRC on 9825 1177 
 

STRICT DEADLINE - 25TH OF 
THE MONTH 5PM 

NO JANUARY EDITION 

Katanning and  Districts  
Garden Club  

Meets every 2nd Tuesday of each month 
usually commencing at 1.30p.m.  

 All welcome.   
On the third Tuesday of the month the    

Garden Club holds Floral Art Workshops 
- just the very basic and fun  
arrangements are created.  

 For information ring 9824 1270 or  
0428 241370 Helen Bignell 

Diabetes Educator  
Tambellup Health Centre 

3rd Wednesday of every month 
9.30am - 1.30pm 

9821 6274 

Hay Season  

Hay Cutting, Raking and Rolling 

Brian Taylor will be available to 
contract cut, rake and roll your 

hay in the coming season. 
Contact Brian on 0428 204 845 
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Situated on the 
Tambellup West 
Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  

Tambellup Business Centre has available 
short and long term leases on workshop/
storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and        
boardroom plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 

Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 
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Open for fellowship BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 
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Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Phone : 0438 137 851 

2/103 Albany Highway Kojonup. 

For all back, neck pain, sports injuries, 

Muscle/bone/ joint problems treated. 
Remedial/ therapeutic massage. 

Private health rebates; Workers’ comp;  DVA. 
Helping keep the community healthy. 

COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 

Broomehill Men’s Shed 
Trailer of Firewood 

$120.00 
Own Pickup 
Call Neill on  

0417 939 684 
All proceeds go to the   

Broomehill Men’s Shed 



Topics      October 2019           Page 52 

 

 

 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 

 

Abby’s Sheep Poo & 

Pine Cone’s For Sale 

Sheep Poo—$5.00 per bag 

Pine Cones—$5.00 per 5kg bag 

Contact Kristy 0417 986 653 for          
delivery 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Ben Hankinson 0439 106 450 
WOOL -  

Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 
Steve Squire –0477 957 177 

Livestock -  
Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichier 0429 314 703 
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For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 

9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 
 

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 
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Calendar OCTOBER 2019 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 

POSTAGE                  
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 

  1 school holi-
days 

2 
Crochet from 
10am 

3 
Movie and    
Popcorn Day 
 
Cornershop   
Museum     
Meeting 

4 5 
Community 
Market Day 
 
Fantasy Flowers 
 
Troy Norris 
Golf Day 

6 
Wildflower 
Wander 

7 
Play Dough Day 

8 9 10 recycling 
 
Kids Crocheting 
Workshop 
 
CWA Meeting 
 
West Coast   
Seafood 

11 
Kids          
Crocheting 
Workshop 
 
Kids Cake 
Decorating 

12 

13 
TA Uniting 
Church 

14 15 
4Parents - Cyber 
Safety 

16 17 
Jewelpani - 
Shed Open 

18 
DrumMuster 

19 

20 21 22 
Ride for            
Compassion 

23 24 recycling 
 
Be Connected - 
Smartphones 

25 
 

Topics     
submissions 

due 

26 
Emmet 

27 
TA Uniting 
Church 

28 29 
BH Rec Centre 
AGM 

30 31 

Worklink -   

Career Planning  

UPCOMING EVENTS  


